Fire Service Coordination Meeting

Minutes – 3/10/2010

The meeting was called to order by Chief Field at 19:04 hrs

In attendance were Chief Field, Deputy Chief Brunoli, Commissioner Potter, Chief Marques, Deputy Chief Harmon, Chief Maccalous, Chief Dauphanais, Dennis Andrews, FF Dan Kibbe, Captain Rogers and Commissioner Battle.

The minutes from the January 6, 2010 meeting were approved. Motion made by Chief Maccalous, seconded by Chief Marques.
There was some discussion on the apparatus plan. Chief Field stated that the new pumper was going to the Boards this week.  Drakeville and Deputy Chief Brunoli will be getting together to get the tanker out to bid. The Deputy Chief’s new Explorer is in and will be lettered and radios installed next week.
There was some discussion on response and process for signing on for multi-alarm incidents. When signing on, Capt Rogers felt that if they are only support people they should sign on as support. This will allow the Incident Commander and Dispatch to know what really is available. We are working on the system and it seems to be working out well. We are also working on procedure so it will be ready when we go to civilian dispatch.

There are no new policies at this time

The Deputy Chief explained the process that we are using at the initial dispatch, and some of the adjustments that are being made in preparation for civilian dispatch. The Chief explained how the process was going with dispatch and the EOC grant as well as the other grants.
Black Helmet policy- TVFD has turned in the paperwork for FF Lopardo for his black helmet.

Training is going okay, although everyone was disappointed in the few last minute cancellations due to TO Hepburn’s scheduling, We apologized and will work through it and make sure if we need to cancel we will try to give proper notice. Winsted area Haz Mat drill Mar 25th for table top in Winsted and then May for the drill. The coldwater training would like to get done and rescheduled. The Deputy will pass it along to the TO.

Equipment Account balance $ 29,136.16 as of 3/8/2010

Strategic Plan - The Chief will try to get it put onto paper. With the budgets he has not gotten to it, so he apologizes.

There was no correspondence at this time.

No comments from the public.

Issues from members:
Dennis Andrews asked about the WARN system. The Chief explained that the PD and the State will be using the Everbridge System. We are still looking at our options. 

They asked about being held in station on calls. Deputy Chief Brunoli told them that if they needed an explanation they could call and talk to the shift commander. The majority of times it is because they are clearing and do not need the vehicle on the road. We are also working on cutting down on the radio talk as we move forward.

Chief Maccalous- made a motion, seconded by Chief Dauphanais, to use up to 20k dollars from the equipment account to complete the purchase of SCBA from the Drakeville and Torringford Grants. The Deputy Chief will work with the vendor to get the best price for all.  They also wish they had some input to the sirens being shut off. It was noted by Chief Field.

 Deputy Chief Harmon – had nothing

FF Dan Kibbe had nothing

Chief Dauphanais- thanked Walt Fisher for his work on their grants. They amended their SCBA grant and received the proper allocation.  He also voiced his concern with not having a say in the siren issue. Training is going well and in the big picture it is good for all.
They are submitting a grant for a truck and it was suggested that they all work together.

Commissioner Potter- mentioned budget season is upon us. He would like to see the Career Dept. take over hose, ladder, pump tests, and some vehicle maintenance to assure confidence and compliancy. Also, so that the recordkeeping is correct for liability reasons. He also does not feel that each Dept. should have 2 pumpers. He feels that they should have 1 pumper and 1 utility.
Deputy Chief Brunoli is checking on some 5 inch hose from Terryville that TVFD needs. 

Deputy Chief Brunoli would like each Dept. to make sure their personnel are not the ones contributing to the Sound Off section of the paper. It doesn’t help with everything we are trying to do here.

Chief Field stated that we received the award for our diesel exhaust system at HQ.  We are working with some Emergency Management items with Region 5.  Also the Chief and Deputy are participating in the ST. Baldricks fundraiser on April 3rd - please come and join us.

Next meeting May 12th at TVFD.
Motion made by Chief Maccalous and seconded by Chief Dauphanais to adjourn at 20:30hrs
